Blackpool & District Badminton Association

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting 

Millers Arms, Singleton 14th May 2015
A brief address was made by BDBA President Anthony Cross thanking everyone for attending, pointing out this was the first time for a number of years that all affiliated clubs had attended. He thanked the chairman and council members for their efforts over the past year. In particular he thanked Darren Bagley, the current chairman, who is standing down from council after many years of service in a number of roles.
1. Apologies

Apologies were received from:
Fred Barnes, Steve Blackburn, Carole Booth and Dave Creelman.
Present:  
Club Representatives: 

Albany
- 

Paul Cross



BAE Systems 
-
Mike Cooper
Fleetwood -

Anthony Cross


Hesketh - 

Phil Nixon 

Kingfisher - 

Peter Tomlinson


Kirkham Charter - 
David Greer

Lidunians - 

Phil Bailey



Pilling - 

Michael Banks

Poulton - 

Stuart Smerdon


Ribby Hall - 

David Johnson
Sacred Heart - 
Ian Speirs



Stanley - 

Neil Pemberton







Other Attendees: 
Council:
Darren Bagley (Chairman), Margaret Dixon, Trevor Bell, Amit Mistry and Rob Cockerill.
Association Members:
Nicola Johnson, Gordon Jackson, Adam Salkeld.

2. Minutes of the last AGM

There were no amendments to the 2014 AGM minutes so the minutes were accepted as a true record of the A.G.M. held on the 12th May 2014
Proposed:
Paul Cross


Seconded:  Trevor Bell
The proposal to accept the minutes as a true record of the 2014 AGM was carried unanimously 
3. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising from the previous minutes.
4. Correspondence

Darren Bagley produced a letter received from Ron Dagger which stated that he wished to resign from his position as a Honorary Life Member of the Association. Darren wished it to be put on record the thanks of the Association for the work Ron has put in over the 51 years as a council member.
5. Adoption of Officer Reports – 2013/14 Season:

Printed copies of the Officer reports received and read to the meeting are included at the back of these minutes. 
Treasurer; Match Secretary; Tournament Secretary; Coaching Secretary; Social Secretary



Acceptance of Officer reports:
Proposed: Mike Cooper


Seconded: Amit Mistry
The proposal to accept the Officer reports was carried unanimously 

6. Chairman’s Report 2012/13 Season:

The Chairman read out his report for the season which is contained at the back of these minutes.
7. Proposal to set Registration & Affiliation Fees in accordance with Constitution Item 4

There is no proposal from the council to change these fees therefore they will remain as follows;

Club Affiliation:

£0 per club

Team Registration:

£15 per team 

Player Registration:
£2.00 per player
8. Proposals to amend the Constitution
Council Proposals

Proposal 1 – Change to Para 5.1, Officers
Council are proposing a change to the list of named officers of the Association in order to introduce the role of Asset Secretary. This role involves the keeping track of the whereabouts of all the associations trophies and the collection of and engraving of them prior to the annual presentation evening.  The role is currently undertaken by an ordinary council member but it is felt that it should be formalised.
Existing:

The Officers of the Association shall be: President, Chairman, Vice Chairman, Secretary, Treasurer, Match Secretary, Tournament Secretary, Coaching Secretary, Town Team Secretary, Social Secretary and Press & Publicity Secretary.

To be amended to:

The Officers of the Association shall be: President, Chairman, Vice Chairman, Secretary, Treasurer, Match Secretary, Tournament Secretary, Coaching Secretary, Town Team Secretary, Social Secretary, and Press & Publicity Secretary and Asset Secretary
Proposal accepted –
30 votes for; 
0 votes against
Club Proposals
Proposal 1 – Changes to Para 3 - Membership
To make clear that only members of the association have access to restricted tournaments, by changes to the wording of paragraphs on membership of the Association, to include expanding the description of Associate Membership.  There may be resulting changes to wording of Standing Orders.
Existing:

3.
Membership


3.1
Member Clubs
All Badminton Clubs in Blackpool and District shall be eligible to apply for membership of the Association and the Council shall have power to refuse any application.

All member clubs shall be subject to this Constitution and to the Standing Orders and League and Trophy Competition Rules that are subordinate to it. By joining the Association they shall be deemed to have accepted the regulations and code of conduct implicit in them.


3.2
Full Members 

All individual members (of clubs within the Association) who have paid the current registration fees shall be known as Full Members of the Association. They shall be eligible to take part in Association activities and competitions subject to the Constitution, Standing Orders and League and Trophy Competition Rules, and shall also be entitled to contact the Council on any matter relating to the Association.


3.3
Honorary Members 

The Council may create Honorary Life Members for exceptional service to the Association.


3.4
Associate Members 

Associate Membership is available to non-playing members with no ties to any particular club but wishing to be informed of Association events and activities.
To be amended to:

3.
Membership


3.1
Member Clubs
All Badminton Clubs in Blackpool and District shall be eligible to apply for BDBA membership of the Association.

Membership applications will be considered at a meeting of the Council and the Council shall have power to refuse any application.

All Member Clubs and Individual Members shall be subject to this Constitution and to the Standing Orders and League, Trophy and Tournament Competition Rules that are subordinate to it. By joining BDBA the Association they shall be deemed to have accepted the regulations and code of conduct implicit in them.


3.2
Individual Members: Full Membership
Individual players who are registered with Member Clubs and who have paid current Registration Fees shall be known as Full BDBA Members. of the Association. They shall be eligible to take part in BDBA Association activities and competitions subject to the Constitution, Standing Orders and League, Trophy and Tournament Competition Rules. They shall also be entitled to contact the Council on any matter relating to BDBA.


3.3
Individual Members: Honorary Membership
The Council may create Honorary Life Members for exceptional service to BDBA the Association. Honorary life members shall be eligible to take part in BDBA Association activities and competitions subject to the Constitution, Standing Orders and League, Trophy and Tournament Competition Rules. They shall be entitled to contact the Council on any matter relating to BDBD the Association.


3.4
Individual Members: Associate Membership
The Council may allow Associate BDBA Membership for individuals with no ties to any particular Member Club but who wish to be informed of BDBA events and activities and to take part in BDBA restricted tournaments. They shall be entitled to contact the Council on any matter relating to BDBA.
Proposal accepted –
27 votes for; 
3 votes against
Proposal 2 – Changes to Para 5 - Council
Arising in part from Proposal 1, to update and strengthen para 5 and related sub-paras of the Constitution.
Existing:

5.
Council

The Council, consisting of the Officers, Immediate Past President and Ordinary Council Members, shall have the authority to discharge the business of the Association in accordance with its stated aims and objectives.


5.1
Officers 

The Officers of the Association shall be: President, Chairman, Vice Chairman, Secretary, Treasurer, Match Secretary, Tournament Secretary, Coaching Secretary, Town Team Secretary, Social Secretary and Press & Publicity Secretary.


5.2
The Council shall be convened by the Secretary and shall meet in ordinary session no less than three times per year.


5.3
Only the Officers, Immediate Past President and Ordinary Council Members shall have the right to vote at meetings of the Council.


5.4
The Council shall have the authority to appoint sub-committees as necessary and to co-opt other members of the Association to assist with the work of a particular sub-committee.  Co-opted members shall not have voting rights at Council or in committee but may attend and speak at Council meetings at the discretion of the Chairman.

To be amended to:

5.
Council

The BDBA Council shall have the authority to discharge the business of the Association in accordance with its stated aims and objectives.
5.1
Membership of Council
The Council shall consist of the Officers, Immediate Past President and Ordinary Council Members.
 

The BDBA Officer positions are:

· President,

· Chairman,

· Vice Chairman,

· Secretary,

· Treasurer,

· Match Secretary,

· Tournament Secretary,

· Coaching Secretary,

· Town Team Secretary,

· Social Secretary,

· Press & Publicity Secretary.

An individual is not precluded from holding more than one Officer position. Officers and Ordinary Council Members shall be Full BDBA Members or Honorary BDBA members of the Association.

5.2
Council Meetings
Meetings shall be convened by the Secretary.  The Council shall meet in ordinary session no less than three times per year.

5.3
Council Votes
Only the Officers, Immediate Past President and Ordinary Council Members shall have the right to vote at meetings of the Council.

5.4
Sub-Committees
The Council shall have the authority to appoint sub-committees as necessary and to co-opt other BDBA members of the Association, including Associate Members as appropriate, to assist with the work of a particular sub-committee.

Co-opted members shall not have voting rights at Council or in committee but may attend and speak at Council meetings at the discretion of the Chairman.
Proposal accepted –
29 votes for; 
1 votes against
9. Proposals to amend Standing Orders
Club Proposals
Proposal 3 – Changes to Para 3 - Council
Amend the Constitution and/or Standing Orders to provide for the election of a Chairperson and Deputy Chairperson to serve together for a period of two years. After two years in office:

· the Chairperson to stand down,

· the Deputy to become Chairperson, and

a new Deputy Chairperson to be appointed.
Proposal rejected –
7 votes for; 
23 votes against

Proposal 4 – Changes to Para 3 - Council
Arising in part from Proposal 1, to update and clarify paragraphs. To move into standing orders and update where necessary, paragraphs from the League and Trophy Rules relating to the Laws of the Game, Eligibility of Players and Starring of Players, so that duplication is removed.
Existing:

3. Membership

Clubs applying for membership of the Association shall do so before the date stated on the application form.
4. Fees

2.1
Club Affiliation

The application forms shall be accompanied by the necessary affiliation fees, as agreed at the AGM.

2.2 Member Registration

Clubs shall also pay the current individual member registration fees for Badminton England and the Lancashire County Badminton Association. Individual Member registration fees for Blackpool and District Badminton Association must be received within 14 days of the start of the League Season or games won by unregistered players will be deducted and awarded to the opposing team.


2.3
The Associate Membership fee will be £2.00.

To be amended to:

1. Membership

1.1
Affiliation of Clubs

Clubs applying for membership of the Association BDBA for each season shall:

· do so on the application form as directed by the Secretary,

· send the completed form, with the appropriate registration fee, to the Secretary to arrive by the date stated on the application form.

1.2
Registration of Full Members

Each season, Member Clubs shall ensure that starring cards are completed for their players prior to the start of the league season, or, if in season when new players join the club, before each new player plays for a team, for agreement by the Match Secretary.

Member Clubs shall also register their member players and pay the appropriate registration fees as follows:

· Badminton England: using the current Badminton England on-line registration system and payment arrangements, by the date required by Badminton England;

· BDBA and Lancashire Associations: using the forms the payment arrangements provided by the Secretary, within 14 days of the start of the League Season or, for new players in-season, within 14 days of a new player becoming a member of the Club.

2. Fees

All fees for each season, as agreed at the AGM, will be published in the AGM minutes and on the BDBS internet site.

3. Eligibility of Players

A player is eligible to play for a Member Club in League and Trophy Competitions provided that they:

(a) are Full Members of the Association;

(b) have an agreed starring level;

(c) have not represented another club playing in the BDBA Association’s League and Trophy competitions in the same season, unless in exceptional circumstances with the prior permission of the Match Secretary.

Note:

Note that games won by unregistered players, or players whose starring level has not been agreed with the Match Secretary in advance of playing in a match, will be deducted and awarded to the opposing team.

4. Starring of Players
Completed starring cards for each team except the weakest must be submitted to and agreed by the Match Secretary prior to a club’s first match. Failure to reach agreement on starring of players may result in the opposition being awarded the match(es) to love.
All players must be given a playing level, including floating or casual players whose playing level is above that of the club’s weakest team. The starring card for a team may therefore show “additional starred players”.

No “starred’ players may play for a lower team.

If a starred player ceases to be available for selection, they must immediately be replaced, either by one of the additional starred players or by starring a player from a lower team. The Match Secretary must be informed of changes to player starring.
During the season, an unregistered player should have his/her playing level communicated to the Match Secretary before playing in a match, and the registration form must then be submitted according to these Standing Orders.
The Match Secretary may rule on the playing level of any player.
Proposal accepted –
27 votes for; 
3 votes against
Proposal 5 – New Para 7 – Laws of the Game
To incorporate as a new para (7), Laws of the Game, at the end of the Standing Orders, para 1 of the League Competition Rules. This will apply equally to the Trophy competitions and to tournaments.
Existing:

1. Laws of the Game.
The Laws shall be those of Badminton England. Those clubs which, by virtue of the limitations imposed by the structure and fabric of the building which houses the court(s), are unable to comply with the minimum conditions laid down by Badminton England can join the Association provided that the Association Council approves their conditions.
To be amended to:

7.  Laws of the Game
The Laws shall be those of Badminton England, with the following exceptions:

Those clubs which, by virtue of the limitations imposed by the structure and fabric of the building which houses the court(s), are unable to comply with the minimum conditions laid down by Badminton England can join the Association BDBA provided that the Association BDBA Council approves their conditions.
Proposal accepted –
27 votes for; 
3 votes against
10. Proposals to amend League & Trophy Competition Rules

Club Proposals
Proposal 6 – League Comp Rule 3 & Trophy Comp Rule 7
Amend the construct of League and Trophy teams from 3 men/3 ladies to 4 men/2 ladies, with resulting amendment to match format.  An example match sheet is illustrated on the accompanying sheet, showing the following order of games:

1. Mixed doubles;

2. Mixed doubles;

3. Gents doubles;

4. Mixed doubles;

5. Mixed doubles;

6. Gents doubles;

7. Ladies doubles

8. Gents doubles;

9. Gents doubles.

Proposal rejected –
6 votes for; 
24 votes against
Proposal 7 – Trophy Comp Rule 5
Only League matches (and not Trophy matches) shall count in relation to tying of players to a higher team.  NB Players already tied to a higher team prior to commencement of Trophy competitions would remain tied. 
Existing:

If more than one team is entered, a player may play for a team in the Trophy competitions only if they are eligible to play for that team in the league. Appearances for a team in the Trophy competitions shall count for tying purposes. All players shall play for the same club in the Trophy competitions as they play for in the League. An affiliated player must have played at least two league matches for the club before they are eligible for a cup competition match. This does not apply to a one team club or to a club’s bottom team.

To be amended to:

All players shall be Full BDBA members and shall play for the same Member Club in the Trophy competitions as they play for in the League. If more than one team is entered, a A player may play for a team in the Trophy competitions only if they are eligible to play for that team in the league. An affiliated player must have played at least two League matches for the club before they are eligible for a Trophy competition match. This does not apply to a one team club or to a club’s bottom team. Appearances for a team in the Trophy competitions shall not count for tying purposes.
Proposal accepted –
28 votes for; 
2 votes against
Proposal 8 – League Comp Rule 5
There should be wider scope for postponement of matches, eg where a team is severely weakened due to unavoidable absence.

Proposal rejected –
11 votes for; 
19 votes against
Proposal 9 – League Comp Rule 7
To include in League and Trophy Competition Rules a penalty for lateness by either team, to be applied when a match has not been completed on one night within the normal allocated time (based on 2.5 hours, where two courts are allocated for the match) and the reasons for the match being incomplete are one of the following:

· either team is late and the initial games cannot start on time (one/two games where one/two courts are allocated for the match);

· player or players from either side turn up late and there is a significant delay to the normal flow of the match; or otherwise

the home team captain does not ensure that the match starts on time and that the changeover between games happens without delay.
Proposal rejected –
6 votes for; 
24 votes against
Proposal 10 – League Comp Rule 6
Regardless of the method of scoring a match, to ensure that the total points awarded for any match is 4, as follows:

· Drawn: 2 points to each team,

· Win (winning team wins less than two thirds of the games): Winners - 3 points, Losers – 1 point,

· Win (winning team wins at least two thirds of the games): Winners - 4 points, Losers – 0 points.
Proposal rejected –
5 votes for; 
25 votes against
Proposal 11 – League Comp Rule 9
That leagues should be sized to provide a minimum number of matches, evenly spread through the season, recognising 2 matches per month as the minimum that should take place in normal circumstances. Where an unusually small league is unavoidable, the teams in that league may play each other more than twice in a season to provide a minimum number of matches.
Proposal rejected –
11 votes for; 
19 votes against
Proposal 12 – Trophy Comp Rule 5
That if Proposal 8 fails, to play all Trophy matches except the semi-finals and final, within the league season, with the intention that the spread of league and trophy matches broadly equates to 2 matches per month for all teams.
Proposal rejected –
7 votes for; 
23 votes against
Proposals to amend BDBA Documentation
Proposal 13 
To merge Constitution, Standing Orders and Rules into one document, with contents page, with improvements to order and wording, to provide all information in one place for ease of reading, to remove duplication and cover any gaps (NB covering any gaps identified will need to be subject to discussion and agreement through due process.)  
Proposal accepted –
24 votes for; 
6 votes against
Proposal 14
To introduce a section covering Rules for BDBA Tournaments. To provide a framework for the tournaments, covering for instance explanation of how they will be run and scored and eligibility.  NB: the tournaments should be held on the same weekend each season, so that players can get used to having the place in their diaries.
Proposal accepted –
18 votes for; 
12 votes against
11. Election of Officers & Ordinary Council Members

Margaret Dixon has expressed a wish not to continue on Council. Chairman thanked her for her service on Council.

The following were elected as Council Officers for the forthcoming year:

	POST
	NOMINEE
	PROPOSED
	SECONDED

	Chairman  
	Rob Cockerill
	Phil Bailey
	Neil Pemberton

	Vice-Chairman
	Trevor Bell
	Darren Bagley
	David Johnson

	Secretary
	Phil Bailey
	Darren Bagley
	Amit Mistry

	Treasurer
	Michael Banks
	Darren Bagley
	Peter Tomlinson

	Match Secretary
	Anthony Cross
	Darren Bagley
	Peter Tomlinson

	Town Team Secretary
	Amit Mistry
	Phil Bailey
	Michael Banks

	Tournament Secretary
	Amit Mistry
	Darren Bagley
	Paul Cross

	Coaching Secretary
	Trevor Bell
	Darren Bagley
	David Greer

	Press & Publicity Secretary
	Dave Creelman
	Darren Bagley
	Amit Mistry

	Social Secretary
	Carole Booth
	Phil Bailey
	Rob Cockerill

	Asset Secretary
	Paul Cross
	Darren Bagley
	Amit Mistry


Election of Ordinary Council Members:

The following Ordinary Council Members now start the final year of their three year term on Council:

Neil Pemberton; 
The following Ordinary Council Members now start the second year of their three year term on Council:

Steve Blackburn, Anshalu Bansal
Allocation of years will be completed at the first full Council meeting

The following have no representation on Council:
Kirkham Charter, Kingfisher, Sacred Heart, BAE & Poulton Le Fylde BC’s.
Election of Auditor:

	Post
	NAME
	PROPOSED
	SECONDED

	Auditor
	Dave Beck
	Michael Banks
	Phil Bailey


12. Appointment of Honorary Members

There were no proposed new Honorary Members.

Signed………………………………………………………………..   Date ……………………………….

(Chairman)

2015 Council Officer Reports 

Match Secretary (Anthony Cross)

First of all, I must thank all the match secretaries and captains for their work this year. It makes my job easier when match slips are sent quickly after the match and also, when any problems crop up and I am notified. It was good to see that the clubs who played at Thornton Sports Centre were able to find alternative venues. 

Before the start of the season, 3 teams were withdrawn: 2 from Poulton who withdrew their 2 lower teams and 1 from Fleetwood who requested that the B team be withdrawn as 4 of the players were not going to play this season. Also, I had a request from BAE Systems to withdraw their A team and introduce a team in the bottom division due to their 3 strongest players leaving. 

I allowed these requests as, in the year 2000 the rule regarding the withdrawal of a team was amended to allow the League Match Secretary discretion when a club asked for consideration to withdraw a team other than their lowest. There may be some who disagree with the decisions made, I can assure players that I believe those decisions were in the best interest of the BDBA. Anyone who feels strongly against should propose that the rule be changed so that discretion isn’t allowed.  

Sadly, after the formation of the leagues and the fixtures were published, a team withdrew from the bottom division making Division 4 a small league.

Only 3 conceded matches this season. All conceded to the same team who play on a Friday night.

There was one complaint for the Disputes & Disciplinary Committee to consider however, like most complaints the 2 versions of events were very different and we were not able to take any action other than to remind players to play in a sporting manner.

On to the League Competition:

In Division 1, Fleetwood A with maximum points extended their record run to 19 consecutive titles. Poulton A as runners up achieved their highest ever position. At the other end of the table, Kingfisher B returned straight back to Division 2 and are joined by Pilling B. 

Division 2 turned out to be a 4 horse race, however BAE Systems A came out comfortable winners with probably the youngest team in all 4 divisions. Hesketh A managed to pip Lidunians B and Albany B to the runners up spot and will be promoted to Division 1 for only the second time in their history. Hesketh B and Stanley A both return to Division 3 despite gaining a creditable 13 points and 12 points.

After the season began, 2 very strong ladies joined BAE Systems B and with experienced men and an up an coming youngster, they romped away with the Division 3 title with maximum points. They will be joined by Albany C. In recent years, Division 3 has seen the closest relegation battle and this year was no exception. Kirkham Charter B despite amassing a very creditable 15 points find themselves relegated along with their C team.

It turned out that, in Division 4 the final match would decide the top two places.  Hesketh C won making them Champions with Pilling C runners up.   

Gazette & Bridgewood Trophy competitions: 

My thanks to the handicap committee for another very positive meeting, in particular to Fred for running the semi-final and final evenings, when I was playing.

In the Gazette Trophy Competition, the 1st division teams did not fare too well and some felt the handicap was severe. Division 2 teams did do well and there were some close matches and one match in particular won by 1 point. 

Hesketh A won the trophy for the very first time beating Fleetwood B by 37 points. The final was a very hard fought and sporting final. It was certainly a great match to be a part off and, I am sure a great match to watch.

The same did happen in the Bridgewood Trophy Competition in that Division 4 teams did better than Division 3 teams, in fact no Division 3 team actually beat a Division 4 team!

Ribby Hall B contesting their 3rd consecutive final, won the trophy beating Lidunians C by only 2 points! A great contest, with the closest ever result in a final.

Thanks to Preesall Sports Hall for the use of their facilities. The semi-final nights and finals nights have proved popular with good support for all the teams who won through.

And finally, I have just completed my 40th season in the Blackpool League and I can tell you I am still a very keen and enthusiastic player. It is sad to see a decline in the number of teams in the BDBA and we need every player to think of ways we can increase numbers again. 

Hope to see you in the 2015/ 2016 season. 

Treasurers Report (Michael Banks)

The association has made a very small surplus in the year of £81. This is a decline from last year’s excess of £1,456 due to the following factors:

Fewer players & team registrations

281 players were registered this year which is down 45 from 2013/14 and only 31 teams were registered which again is down from 35 in 2013/14.

Lancashire badminton association raised their fees after we had set our fees for the 14/15 season. An extra 50p per player was payable to Lancashire which the association had not budgeted for.

Juniour coaching again has made a surplus, this year £163 compared to the £1100 in 2013/14.

Town team again has made a loss of roughly £100 per team.

Presentation night (May 2014) made a profit of £100. This year’s presentation night has again made roughly the same which we will see in next year’s accounts.

This year’s tournaments have been quite poorly attended and if it wasn’t for the sponsorship that Amit had acquired they would have made a large loss, however they have managed to break even in year.

Again, there have been no administration costs this year due to the free meetings that have been held here in the pub. 

At the end of March the association held a healthy £5300 in the bank, however still has money to come in from the town team and Preesall court fees to pay out.
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	ACCOUNTS
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	YE 31 MARCH 2015
	
	YE 31 MARCH 2014
	

	Income
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Registration fees
	
	
	   1,264.50 
	
	
	    1,467.00 
	
	

	Club subs
	
	
	
	      465.00 
	
	
	       525.00 
	
	

	Presentation evening
	
	
	   1,570.00 
	
	
	    2,040.00 
	
	

	Coaching/subs
	
	
	   3,031.00 
	
	
	    2,807.50 
	
	

	Town team subs
	
	
	      509.00 
	
	
	       478.00 
	
	

	Tournament subs & sponsorship
	      564.00 
	
	
	       940.00 
	
	

	Cup subs
	
	
	
	      192.00 
	
	
	       192.00 
	
	

	Sale of shuttles
	
	
	
	
	
	         34.00 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	 
	     7,595.50 
	
	 
	 8,483.50 
	

	Expenditure
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	LCBA registration
	
	
	      843.00 
	
	
	       815.00 
	
	

	Trophies
	
	
	
	      303.82 
	
	
	       512.93 
	
	

	Coaching expenses
	
	
	   2,868.10 
	
	
	    1,837.20 
	
	

	Presentation night
	
	
	   1,473.50 
	
	
	    1,792.20 
	
	

	Tournament/cup hall hire
	
	      544.00 
	
	
	       590.00 
	
	

	Tournament/cup shuttles
	
	      667.50 
	
	
	       553.34 
	
	

	Town team hall hire & shuttles
	
	      814.00 
	
	
	       908.16 
	
	

	Website
	
	
	
	             -   
	
	
	         18.00 
	
	

	Donations
	
	
	
	             -   
	
	
	              -   
	
	

	Admin fees
	
	
	             -   
	     7,513.92 
	
	              -   
	 7,026.83 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Profit/Loss for year
	
	
	
	         81.58 
	
	
	 1,456.67 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance Sheet
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cash in hand and at bank
	
	   5,344.04 
	
	
	    5,182.46 
	
	

	Stock of shuttles
	
	
	      100.00 
	
	
	       300.00 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Debtors/Prepayments
	
	      600.00 
	
	
	       400.00 
	
	

	Creditors/Accruals
	
	
	-     880.00 
	
	
	-      800.00 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Net Assets
	
	
	   5,164.04 
	
	
	    5,082.46 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Capital account
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance b/fwd
	
	
	   5,082.46 
	
	
	    3,625.79 
	
	

	Profit/Loss for year
	
	
	        81.58 
	
	
	    1,456.67 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance c/fwd
	
	
	   5,164.04 
	
	
	    5,082.46 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	             -   
	
	
	              -   
	
	


Coaching Secretary (Trevor Bell)

The main focus of the BDBA coaching is based around Blackpool Junior Badminton Club at Blackpool Sports Centre on Saturday Mornings. 2014-15 is the 22nd Season.

The average attendance is about 24 youngsters with nearly 40 on the books.

The Head Coach is Dave Greer and he is supported by 3 Coaches and a number of assistants. 

I would like the thank Dave for running the coaching and Lee, Sian, Myra, Katie and Jordan for their support. This season we also had assistance from Caroline Andrew, Andy Wiseman, Colin Kinnear and Karen Pye.  Also all the Clubs, Amit Mistry on behalf of the Tournaments, Andy Wiseman on behalf of the Town Teams and Anthony Cross on behalf of the Cup Semi-Final and Finals for providing used Shuttlecocks to the BJBC, every little helps in keeping the cost down.

Social Secretary (Carole Booth)

The 2015 B&DBA End of Season Supper was held at Fylde Rugby Club on Friday 8th May. 

10 Clubs were represented and 84 members came along.

Council had tried to take on board members, likes & dislikes over the years. So we decided to re-name the evening 'End of Season Supper' with presentation of the leagues trophies. This hopefully would make it a more relaxed & casual evening. A delicious Hot Pot or Lasagne with all the trimmings was served followed by a lovely apple pie   and cream (the apple pie was shaped like a pork pie).

Darren our retiring Chairman presented the trophies & ran the 'Chairman’s Quiz'. We had a 'lucky raffle ticket' draw prizes donated by Amit from Albany & Will from Lids - THANKS Guys. Bazza the DJ entertained with a good mix of music for all tastes. All in all it was a very good evening. Thank you for being a part of it.
See you next year.
Town Team Secretary (Andy Wiseman)

No report submitted


Tournament Secretary (Amit Mistry)

This year’s tournaments have been disappointing. I went into this season full of enthusiasm to try and better the previous seasons tournaments. I tried to change the venue to Palatine Sports Centre which would have made the tournament more central and to hopefully increase the chance of more players entering from our 300+ members. 

However this was not the case, I had to postpone the levels tournament and had to return it back the old venue, Preesall Sports Centre. We still struggled with numbers from our Blackpool league and had it not been for entries from outside of the league we wouldn't have had enough entries to make the tournament financially viable. The same thing happened for the Crusaders Mixed tournament. 

Moving forward I am going to continue running tournaments at Preesall Sports centre, a levels tourney and the Crusaders Mixed tourney. I would like to try and see if there is interest for a singles tournament. Unfortunately we have no sponsorship for the tournaments next season which will mean that we need even more entries to cover costs.

Press & Publicity Secretary (Dave Creelman)

No report submitted.


Chairmans Report

Dear Members, 

As you are no doubt aware I announced my intention to stand down as Chairman of the Association in February of this year.

As I have been involved in the running of Badminton in some form or other for the last 25 years including club, league and county, it was a difficult decision to step away from the Council, but after 12 years or so, and based on the amount of free time I have available versus the sheer amount of things I need or want to do, something had to give.

It is not in my nature to just go through the motions at something and I have realised that I cannot currently devote the time and effort that the role of Chairman requires, this Association deserves a new energised captain at the helm.

When I took over from Dave Greer as Chair (having been League Secretary) Dave Greer had been Chairman, Treasurer and Coaching Secretary and when he left there was an organisational hole. Hopefully, I leave the Association in a better organisational position than when I took over, and I can assure those who require it that I am happy to be called on to dispense advice.

When I look at the changes that have taken place during my time on Council (and I am not claiming personal credit for these) we have gone from a paper based organisation to a modernised electronic age focussed one.

For example; there was much debate over the loss of the handbook, the convenience of a printed book (that was not always accurate) vs the availability of access to the website via smart phone. 

From the original Blackpool Badminton website with a forum that brought out the good, the bad and the ugly in some people, to a new improved purpose built website that now returns a small annual advertising income on the financial outlay.

We have engaged the use of social media, by creating a Blackpool Facebook group. The group boasts in excess of 200 members but ideally I would like to see all Blackpool players enrolled in it as it allows real time updates of information..

In my time as Chairman, the Associations finances have improved significantly, we were losing money annually, all of our major activities were loss making. 

We have returned a small surplus each year on the last two Presentation Evenings, traditionally a significant loss maker, this years End of Season Supper also looks likely to make a small profit.

The last two years Blackpool tournaments have shown an operating surplus, thanks to the sponsorship arranged by Amit Mistry.

Sadly, we had to stop most BDBA junior coaching activities, because of the lack of available coaches and the significant loss they occurred. The Saturday morning coaching activity continued and became the sole BDBA junior activity; junior numbers are growing which has to be a good thing for the Associations future.

The Association may now be on a better financial footing, but that does not mean it can put its feet up, Council work hard to protect your money.

But sadly it’s not all positive news; unfortunately during my time on Council we have also seen the loss of a number of clubs and subsequently the number of divisions.

It’s not that many years ago that I was playing for BAE Systems and we had a G Team in Division 8.

The demise in player numbers over this period has been significant, unfortunately age, illness and injury has taken its toll, and there hasn’t been the influx of juniors to replace those leaving the game. Young people have so many other options available to them in the sporting world we need to work hard to encourage them to try our sport and then encourage them to stay on.

Three / four seasons ago I did some quick calculations on the number of over 40’s to under 40’s playing Division 1, I don’t remember the exact percentage but the over 40’s were around 80-85%, if we were to look at Division 1 now I suspect that the percentage of over 40’s will have dropped but as you start to go down through the Divisions the percentage of older players will increase significantly.

The Association is trying to encourage new players but clubs have to do their part as well, I urge all clubs to think about trying to integrate with their local schools to encourage new blood, otherwise players numbers will continue to decrease, if you get juniors at your club, integrate them, encourage them and engage with them as people, we were all beginners once.

One of the discussions we have had recently is regarding Coach Education. The Association need more active trained Coaches, discussions have been had regarding arranging subsidised Coaching courses to train a new batch of Coaches to assist and run Coaching activities. I urge the new Council to look at this as a priority.

Of course there is one major change to the League which I have not yet been mentioned. The Traditional Scoring vs Rally Point Scoring debate raged on for a number of years and was voted on many times before being accepted two years ago. We have now had two complete seasons of league and cup activities, There may be opportunities for fine tuning, and I am sure that there are those out there who still dislike the new scoring but fundamentally the change has been successful.

So, nearly finished….. 

I would like to propose a massive thank you to those who have previously served on Council and those currently serving. I’m not going to mention any names because I will no doubt miss someone out but to all of you I appreciate your support in the activities we have run and the time and effort you have put in to the Council and Association. I haven’t necessarily always seen eye to eye with all of you but the debate for the most part has been constructive and always with the Associations interests at heart.

A brief message for those about to take the helm:

Be brave, stand for what you believe in, do not be afraid to suggest change but accept that sometimes you need to do introduce it slowly

For club officials and members, three very short messages:

Firstly, don’t be frightened of getting involved in the running of the Association, if you have the time and the inclination put yourselves forward for Council

Secondly, don’t fear change, the thought of change is usually worse than the actual change

Thirdly, your Association needs you to support the activities it runs, otherwise they may stop.

I wish the new Council, the Association and its members all the best.

Darren Bagley

BDBA Chairman


